Wirt Franklin Made President Dornick Hills

Bond holders in Dornick Hills Golf club, at a meeting held Tuesday, drafted tentative plans for the restoration of the club through a general reorganization. All details were not worked out but a meeting of the board of directors is called for Thursday to hear additional suggestions and draft a proposal to be submitted to the 50 or more persons who hold bonds in the concern.

At the Tuesday meeting, Wirt Franklin was elected as president; Guy Harris as vice president and Waco Turner, secretary-treasurer. Three new board members were chosen—A. C. Hall, Arthur Straeh-

ley and Perry Maxwell.

The meeting was highly harmonious. Although not largely attended, the score or more present, armed in most instances with proxies of others who could not attend, took deep interest in the problem of what can be done to make the country club a serviceable and worthwhile adjunct to the community.

The club house burned several months ago and activities since have been sharply curtailed. Golfers are the only participants able to make use of the resort. Therefore, in the postwar plans for the enterprise, wider horizon of ac-

tivities is contemplated.

It was said details of the proposed rehabilitation and restoration will be made public as soon as the plan can be placed in a workable form.